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	SOUTH MEETING Monday 1 December 2008
	

	In attendance


	Representing/ Designate of
	Email address

	Gillian Brinded
	South Chair
	head@abacus.essex.sch.uk

	Dominic Carver
	South Benfleet LDG
	admin@southbenfleet.essex.sch.uk

	Vaughan Collier
	Billericay LDG
	admin@buttsbury-jun.essex.sch.uk

	Brenda Dalley
	Castle Point LDG
	brendadalley747@msn.com

	Monica Dimmock
	EPHA Treasurer
	headteacher@glebe-inf.essex.sch.uk

	Sue Faulkner
	South Area Improvement Manager
	sue.faulkner@essex.gov.uk

	Chrissie Gavriel
	ECC School Improvement Early Years
	chrissie.gavriel@essex.gov.uk

	Ralph Holloway
	ECC Team Manager Pupil Support 
	ralph.holloway@essex.gov.uk

	Julie Keating
	ECC Lead on Secondary Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships
	julie.keating@essex.gov.uk

	Matthew King
	South Locality Group Manager
	matthew.king@essex.gov.uk

	Pam Langmead       PL
	EPHA Manager
	langmead@tesco.net

	Phil Manterfield
	Brentwood LDG
	phillip3@supanet.com

	Maggie Owens       MO
	EPC Lead Headteacher
	margaretpowens@yahoo.co.uk

	Harriet Phelps-Knights
	Basildon West LDG
	admin@janetduke-inf.essex.sch.uk

	Linda Turton
	ECC Lead on Children and Young People’s Plan
	linda.turton@essex.gov.uk

	Jan Vaughan
	Canvey Island LDG
	janvaughanht@yahoo.co.uk

	Chris Webster
	South Vice Chair
	admin@kingston.essex.sch.uk

	Andrea Woods
	Basildon East LDG
	andiwoods2572@hotmail.co.uk

	Apologies
	
	

	Val Prior
	South Attendance Adviser (EWS)
	val.prior@essex.gov.uk

	Alison Blant
	Basildon East/Pitsea LDG
	admin@pitsea-jun.essex.sch.uk

	Alison Fiala              AF
	Head of Primary Improvement
	alison.fiala@essex.gov.uk

	Debbie Holmes       DH
	ECC Interim Inclusion Manager
	debbie.holmes@essex.gov.uk

	Jenny Slee
	South treasurer/Rochford/Rayleigh LDG
	jslee@grovewood.essex.sch.uk

	Lou Williams            
	Locality Group Manager
	lou.williams@essex.gov.uk


	WEST MEETING Friday 5 December 2008
	

	In attendance
	Representing/ Designate of


	Email address

	Ann Bard
	Epping Forest Rural LDG
	head@moreton.essex.sch.uk

	Adrian Bullock
	ECC Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships facilitator (secondary)
	adrian.bullock@essexcc.gov.uk

	Lesley Clark
	West Vice-Chair
	headteacher@henhamugley.essex.sch.uk

	John Clements
	Uttlesford South LDG
	jhclem@hotmail.com

	Mary Evans
	West Treasurer
	admin@henrymoore.essex.sch.uk

	Anne Fisher
	West Area Improvement Manager
	Anne.Fisher@essex.gov.uk

	Lorna Handscomb
	Harlow LDG
	headteacher@lattongreen.essex.sch.uk

	Ralph Holloway
	ECC Team Manager Pupil Support 
	ralph.holloway@essex.gov.uk

	Kim Holmes
	West Attendance Adviser (EWS)
	kim.holmes@essex.gov.uk

	Pam Langmead       PL
	EPH Association Manager
	langmead@tesco.net

	Maggie Owens       MO
	EPC Lead Headteacher
	margaretpowens@yahoo.co.uk

	Su Playford 
	Harlow LDG
	admin@spinney-inf.essex.sch.uk

	Jan Tunney
	Epping Forest South LDG
	admin@limesfarm-inf.essex.sch.uk

	Lonica Vanclay
	West Locality Group Manager 
	lonica.vanclay@essexcc.gov.uk

	Apologies
	
	

	Cathie Bonich
	Uttlesford North LDG
	headteacher@clavering.essex.sch.uk

	Alison Fiala              
	Head of Primary Improvement
	alison.fiala@essex.gov.uk

	Debbie Holmes       DH
	ECC Interim Inclusion Manager 
	debbie.holmes@essex.gov.uk

	Nigel Roberts
	West Chair
	admin@jerounds-jun.essex.sch.uk


	CENTRAL (MID) MEETING Monday 8 December 2008
	

	In attendance


	Representing/ Designate of
	Email address

	Jo Barclay
	ECC Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships facilitator (secondary)
	Jo.barclay@essexcc.gov.uk

	Philippa Bull
	Mid Locality Group Manager
	philippa.bull@essex.gov.uk

	Dawn Dack
	EPHA Chair
	head@purleigh.essex.sch.uk

	Geraldine Denham-Hale
	Dengie LDG
	gdenhamhale@yahoo.co.uk

	Alison Fiala           AF
	Head of Primary Improvement
	alison.fiala@essex.gov.uk

	Linda Findlay
	Central Chair
	findlay@easthanningfield.essex.sch.uk

	Sandra Herring
	Witham LDG
	admin@howbridge-inf.essex.sch.uk

	Debbie Holmes   DH
	ECC Interim Inclusion Manager
	debbie.holmes@essex.gov.uk

	Phil Kyriacou
	Central Vice-Chair
	head@kingsroad-pri.essex.sch.uk

	Graham Lancaster   GL
	Mid Area Improvement Manager 
	graham.lancaster@essex.gov.uk

	Pam Langmead
	EPHA Manager
	langmead@tesco.net

	Maggie Owens
	EPC Lead Headteacher
	margaretpowens@yahoo.co.uk

	Penny Smith
	Braintree LDG
	penny.smith@whitenotley.essex.sch.uk

	Leraine Swan
	Mid Attendance Adviser (EWS)
	

	Apologies
	
	

	Helen Bright 
	Maldon LDG
	admin@heybridge.essex.sch.uk

	Sue Grocock
	South Woodham Ferrers LDG
	headteacher@st-marys-woodham.essex.sch.uk


	NORTH-EAST MEETING Tuesday 9 December 2008
	

	In attendance
	Representing/ Designate of


	Email address

	Adrian Bullock
	ECC Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships facilitator (secondary)
	adrian.bullock@essexcc.gov.uk

	Claire Claydon
	EPHA Vice-Chair, Tendring Mid LDG
	brightlingsea@hotmail.com

	Sheena Clover
	North East EPHA Chair
	admin@parsonsheath.essex.sch.uk

	Robert Collins 
	North East Area Treasurer
	head@alresford.essex.sch.uk

	Ronnie Farrelly
	Tendring South LDG
	admin@hollandpark.essex.sch.uk

	Alison Fiala           AF
	Head of Primary Improvement
	alison.fiala@essex.gov.uk

	Pat Fitzgerald
	Tendring North LDG
	admin@st-georges-pri.essex.sch.uk

	Ralph Holloway
	ECC Team Manager Pupil Support 
	ralph.holloway@essex.gov.uk

	Debbie Holmes    DH
	ECC Interim Inclusion Manager
	debbie.holmes@essex.gov.uk

	Pam Langmead    PL
	EPH Association Manager
	langmead@tesco.net

	Maggie Owens
	EPC Lead Headteacher
	margaretpowens@yahoo.co.uk

	Karen Springett
	Colchester West LDG
	headteacher@milldene.essex.sch.uk

	Apologies
	
	

	Peter Bland
	ECC North East Area Attendance Leader
	peter.bland@essex.gov.uk

	Alan Jacobs          AJ
	North East Area Improvement Manager 
	alan.jacobs2@essex.gov.uk

	Maureen Hanley   MH
	North East Locality Group Manager
	maureen.hanley@essex.gov.uk


If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.
	
	COMPOSITE MINUTES 

OF THE PRIMARY AREA DEVELOPMENT GROUP MEETINGS

December 2008


	Action

	1.


	Minutes and matters arising 
The minutes of the: 
· South meeting held on 25 September 2008
· West meeting held on 22 September 2008

· Central meeting held on 10 September 2008

· North-East meeting held on 15 September 2008

were approved as an accurate record. 
The following matters were raised:

Central meeting

a) Advice from Planning and Admissions on Attendance (Minute 5 refers)

At the meeting it was noted that the Planning and Admissions department seems to be offering inconsistent advice to schools in relation to pupils who have moved schools but remain on roll of the original school. Julie Weddell had agreed to speak to the department to clarify the recording processes. Leraine Swan reported that she was unaware if JW had actioned this, but AGREED to check. 
b) Target Setting briefing (Minute 6b refers)

Alison Fiala confirmed that an additional target setting briefing meeting had been held for headteachers who were unable to attend the original meeting dates. Headteachers were assured that next year’s dates will be agreed for meetings to address target setting and any other matters arising, well in advance of those meetings. 
North-East Meeting

a) Outcomes report (Minute 5 refers)

It was confirmed that Maureen Hanley had shared the TASCC outcomes report with EPHA as agreed at the meeting. 
It was noted that, arising from the notes of these meetings and in the future, the EPHA Manager will produce a composite set of minutes resulting from the four ADG meetings, with attached appendices relating to the individual Steering Group meetings. 


	Leraine Swan

	2.
	TASCC update

· South meeting – Matthew King

· West meeting – Lonica Vanclay

· Central meeting – Philippa Bull

· North-East meeting – Alison Fiala

At each meeting the Locality Group managers circulated a report on the TASCCs (Team Around the School, Child and Community) including data on staffing, vacancies, additional staffing (e.g. funded by the local CYPSP (Children and Young People’s Strategic Partnership) in each Area. This set out the number of staff that are employed in each Local Delivery Group and its capacity for administration (including the Team Manager).

All the ADGs discussed their experience of TASCCs to date and it was felt strongly that the problems experienced with TASCc relate to consistency and capacity of the teams. As a result of the Joint Area Review in Essex it is certain that more funding will be invested in Children’s Services and specifically to social care, with additional social workers and practitioners being employed to address the needs of children at Tier 3 and 4. This should free up the TASCC professionals to focus on early intervention and prevention. Discussions are underway with Primary Care Trusts with the aim of increasing the number of Tier 2 CAMHS workers (Child and Mental Health Service).
The West heads on the ADG reminded the Locality Group Manager that, in recent years, there have been three votes of “no-confidence in social care” by West headteachers and there was a real fear that a tragedy could occur if support for vulnerable children was not improved. They stated that headteachers in the West are willing to support the Local Authority, for example to lobby for better pay and conditions for social workers. 

The report also included an update on the allocation of Parent Support Advisers for each Area and the groups discussed the importance of integrating this role into schools to ensure that PSAs are effective. It was confirmed that PSAs will be accessible via the TASCC team manager and it will not be necessary to have a CAF in place to access this support. It was also suggested that it would be very helpful to have a pen portrait for each PSA. 
The issue of attendance and the lack of Education Welfare Officers in many Areas was discussed at length. In the West, Kim Holmes (Attendance Adviser) noted that she is looking at a snapshot of need and provision across the area and is considering how EWOs can best be deployed. 

The EWS is now employing two centrally-based EWOs to focus on case work and particular areas of need. It was AGREED that Julie Weddell should be asked to attend the EPHA Executive meeting on 16 January to discuss attendance issues and deployment of EWOs across the county. 

A TASCC data base, know as TCOS has been established, which collects a wide range of information about TASCC cases. Whilst the detailed information on TCOS about individual pupils is confidential and only available to a limited number of case workers, it was AGREED that it would be valuable for headteachers to see the analysis of the data. The report included the number of referrals that have been made to TASCC in each district for the year so far.

It was noted that there are other databases in use in Essex, including the Swift database used by Social Care (and only accessible by social workers), and CAF Point (on which all CAFs should be registered). It was questioned whether this latter requirement has been adequately communicated to schools.
Alison Fiala noted that there is also a District “dashboard” of data which gives detailed outcomes and analysis around a set of indicators in relation to children and young people, including Every Child Matters outcomes, Extended Schools, Youth Offenders, teenage pregnancies, breast feeding and so on. It was agreed that this was particularly useful information for schools and it should be shared with all headteachers when available. 

It was generally AGREED that data and information needs to be shared more effectively between services, and that this issue should go back to the Data Review Group (lead – Jayne Robinson) for further consideration.  

The final part of the written report included data on the current core offer progress in relation to the five strands of extended schools provision:
· Childcare

· A varied menu of activities

· Swift and easy access and referral

· Parenting support

· Community use

Currently 54% of primaries are reporting that they are offering the full core offer, but it was agreed that local data is likely to be out of date and, in some cases there is still confusion about the criteria for each strand to enable a school to determine whether or not it is offering each aspect of extended schools. However, some LDGs are reporting 0% provision in relation to the full core offer and this is of concern to the LA and the DCSF. 
The groups were reminded that there is a DCSF list published on line (produced by the TDA – training and development agency) which sets out each school’s progress in relation to extended schools. 

Anne Fisher (West Area Improvement Manager) reported that there was a meeting of Local Authority practitioners on 5 December 2008 to share good practice and she will report back to the group at the next ADG meeting. 


	Julie Weddell/

EPHA Executive

16 January 2009

Anne Fisher



	3.
	Data protocols

The ADGs discussed the establishment of data protocols to enable schools to share data in order to support school improvement and progress. It was noted that the South and North-East Area headteachers have already agreed, in principle, to the sharing of data (at the Summer term headteacher meetings).

Alison Fiala circulated a draft set of protocols for sharing data among headteachers, based on protocols that were in use some years ago. This draft included protocols about 
· the maintenance and transmission of data;
· the responsibilities of data users;
· the rules for data acquisition;
· the limits of access of school level comparative data;
· who school performance data will be produced by and its purpose;

· how data can be used by schools;

· the penalties for failing to use data properly.

Over the course of the four meetings a number of alterations were made as an outcome of discussions. It was generally agreed that it was not practical or viable to ask every school to sign the data protocol individually, and that it was not possible to remove an individual school’s data from a dataset. The groups discussed how the data would be published – the secondary schools have a dedicated, password protected area on the APC website, but this is time-consuming to manage and the EPHA website does not have the capacity to run such a programme. It was noted that it is likely that data will be distributed to schools on a disc on a regular basis. It was noted that the secondary schools do not have written protocols in relation to shared data, and instead have an unwritten professional understanding. 
It was noted that the types of data that are likely to be shared include: 

· all data on the One Page summaries which includes statutory targets and national indicators (such as the percentage of children achieving at least 78 points across all 13 strands in Foundation Stage);

· vulnerable groups data at school level;

· performance of school and groups of children and LDG and TASCC level.

AF circulated Essex Area data at each meeting for information and as an example of the type of data that might be shared.

All four ADGs AGREED in principle that data should be shared among schools and that the finalised agreement of general principles should be considered with a view to approval at the EPHA Executive meeting on 16 January.

Alison Fiala reported to heads that there had been a mistake on Foundation Stage profile data on the one-page summary (due to an administrative error) and that new one-page summaries will be issued to all schools in January, which will include validated data (following the remarking of a number of SATs papers). 

At the Mid meeting the heads discussed the matter of schools creating a “baseline” assessment on entry to the Foundation Stage, in order to create a platform from which a pupil’s progress in the Reception Year can be measured. One member of staff at a Witham school has been told that this on-entry profile cannot be technically a baseline as it is not based on a “snapshot” of where the child is on day one, but is produced six weeks into the term.  

Sheena Clover (North East meeting) noted that it would be very helpful to have a reference library of anonymous Self Evaluation Forms available. 

	EPHA Executive

16 January

2009 



	4.
	School Improvement Partners (SIPs)
The groups were reminded that the School Improvement Partners, in place since April 2008 in primaries will be undergoing performance management reviews in the Spring term. These reviews will include information from a number of sources: 

· Each SIP has been shadowed at a meeting(s) by their line-manager, the School Improvement Adviser;

· SIP reports have been reviewed for quality assurance purposes;

· The SIPs will each complete a self-evaluation exercise;

· In January all headteachers will be surveyed about their experience of the SIP process and relationship with their SIP;

· In January all Chairs of Governors will be surveyed about their experience of the SIP support of the Headteacher’s Performance Management Review;

· A number of these surveys will be followed up with a phone call from School Improvement Advisers;

A working group has been established as part of the quality assurance process for SIPs and to consider any changes to the future delivery and programme of visits for the second year. Headteachers were asked to become involved in this working party and the following heads AGREED to be part of this group:

South 

Harriet Phelps-Knights

West

John Clements, Lesley Clark

North-East
Karen Springett, Sheena Clover

Central

Phil Kyriacou, Geraldine Denham-Hale

Alison Fiala will contact this group about meeting dates. 
It was noted that visit 3a in the Spring term will now be the flexi-visit in schools (tailored to focus on the school’s own areas for improvement) and the Joint Annual Review will now take place during the 3b visit, just before or just after the Easter holiday. New 3a, 3b and 3c templates will be sent to schools with the SIP evaluation form at the beginning of the Spring term. 

At the West meeting Anne Fisher (Area Improvement Manager) noted that she attends a regional working group of SIPs and agreed to feedback information from other Local Authorities. 

One Headteacher suggested that, as part of quality assurance, SIAs should be copied in to emails sent by SIPs to ensure that consistent messages are being sent out to schools. 

In general, headteachers felt that the SIPs were doing well and that the support in place was generally very positive and constructive. 
	Alison Fiala

Anne Fisher

	5.

a)

b)

c)

d)

e)


	School Improvement and Early Years – update
Ofsted Framework September 2009

It was noted that there will be a number of changes to the Ofsted Inspection framework from September 2009 and it was AGREED that a series of differentiated briefing sessions will be held for Headteachers in the Summer term.
Leading on Improvement

AF noted that that the third session of this programme was well attended and feedback was positive. There will be a “mop up” session in January for those schools who were unable to attend these sessions. Ten days of supply cover will be in schools by the end of December 2008 (12 days cover for those schools with more than 400 pupils) (devolved through Standards Fund 1.7 Progression Ready), which will include a subsidy for Day 3 attendance, lesson study and Year2/3 or Year ¾ CPD.

AF noted that she would welcome one or two headteachers from each area to work with the Primary Strategy CPD team to plan ahead the content of CPD for the next year, and to support the evaluation of the Primary Strategy packages. It was AGREED that Alison should use the EPHA list to identify headteachers who have expressed an interest in developing the curriculum and approach them to work with SIEY.   

Day 4 of the Leading on Improvement programme will be postponed until June 2009 and the dates used to focus on other initiatives such as 1-1 tuition in targeted schools.
Curriculum Review Conference

Following the publication of the report of the independent review of the primary curriculum, AF reported that there will be a national conference on 10 February 2009 and Essex has been allocated 24 places for primary headteachers. It was AGREED that the EPHA Executive will be approached first to fill these places and AF will forward further details to the EPHA Manager. 

Target setting meeting feedback

The groups discussed their experience of the recent meetings with School Improvement Partners which largely focuses on target-setting. Alison reminded heads that the meeting is around self-evaluation and school improvement as well as solely target-setting. It was agreed that the parameters of the meeting and the form used for setting targets must be much clearer next year.
ECC School Improvement Strategy
AF noted that the SIEY team will be reviewing the school improvement strategy in the New Year and will be keen to involved primary headteachers. It was AGREED that this matter should be on the agenda for the EPHA Executive Meeting on 16 January 2009. 


	SIEY

AF

AF/

EPHA Manager 

EPHA Executive

16 January

2009 



	6.

	Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships (BaPs)– 
Discussion led by 
Debbie Holmes, ECC Interim Inclusion Manager and Lead on Behaviour and Attendance (Central and North East Meetings) 
Ralph Holloway, ECC Team Manager Pupil Support (South, West and North-East meetings)
Supported by 

Julie Keating, ECC Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships facilitator (secondary), (South meeting)

Adrian Bullock, ECC Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships facilitator (secondary), (West and North-East meetings)

Jo Barclay, ECC Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships facilitator (secondary), Central meeting

The groups were reminded that at the last ADG meetings Debbie Holmes explained that from September 2007 the DCSF expected all secondary schools to work in Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships to improve behaviour and tackle persistent absence. In addition schools are required to adopt “fair access protocols’’ and set up ‘‘hard to place panels’’ to cover all schools. The aim is to work to prevent children from being excluded from school by ensuring that appropriate and alternative provision is in place to support their behavioural and learning needs. 
Secondary schools in Essex have now grouped into nine Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships, whose role will be to create a culture , ethos and working practice that enables secondary schools to address behaviour and attendance with a shared commitment.
There has been no funding for central government for this initiative, and it is widely recognised that the project should be extended to the primary sector in order to encourage and instil good habits in relation to behaviour and attendance as early as possible. DH explained that she has secured £600k from the Schools Forum to implement B & A Partnerships in the secondary sector, and has also secured the same amount to introduce this initiative in the primary sector for the financial year 2009/2010 and the same amount for the financial year 2010/2011. It was noted that, in the future, schools might choose to use pooled funds from the delegated budgets to support the work of the partnerships and the identified support for pupils. In addition there are alternative funding streams such as the Extended Schools capital funding and money from the CYPSPs that may be used to support this initiative.

Over the course of the four meetings the ADG members discussed the introduction of the Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships in the primary sector, including how they might be organised and how the funding may be distributed. It was noted that the Local Authority has made a commitment that there will be additional resources (people and funds) in addition to the set-up fund of £600k. However, it was recognised that it is difficult to share the funding among the 475 primaries in Essex whilst still ensuring that funds are used effectively and will have a real impact on behaviour and attendance. It was stressed that the start-up funding for the BaPs is to enable them to commission support and alternative provision for pupils, rather than providing enough money to create the provision itself. 
The existing provision available to support vulnerable pupils in the county was discussed at length, including projects such as that being piloted by Canvey Junior: they are working with Behaviour Support on a pilot initiative to develop a unit to support children who are at risk of permanent exclusion from their own school. The Unit would allow them to stay on roll at their school, but offers a time and place to work on their own emotional and behavioural needs and one-to-one catch up provision. The school has provided two permanent members of staff, and other schools send support staff to work with those children. 
In the West a highly effective nurture unit has been set up at Buckhurst Hill Primary and another unit has been set up in the South, at Thundersleigh Primary. All these offer excellent models of possible provision that might address the needs of a Behaviour and Attendance Partnership.

Maggie Owens reported that Gary Pocock (Head of SENCAN) has agreed that four nurture units will be set up in each of the four Areas of the County. 

After lengthy discussion and debate at each meeting the following outcomes were AGREED:
i) A Behaviour and Attendance Conference for primary schools will be held in each Area early in the Spring term (likely to be February). All headteachers, or a senior representative, will be strongly encouraged to attend the conference. These are being organised by Ralph Hollaway and Pauline Edwards (the LA Lead on Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships in the primary sector).
ii) Ralph Holloway will write a briefing paper for consideration at the conference, which will set out a number of alternative models for the organisation of BaPs and resulting distribution of funding, including the following options:

· 29 BaPs based on TASCC groupings of schools (to take into account pupil numbers and needs);

· One BaP in each Area (or quadrant) of the county;

· One BaP in each of the 12 Districts in Essex;
· A number of BaPs created by groups of schools bidding for funding to support projects, to act as pathfinders across the county.

iii) The briefing paper will include examples of ways in which schools and other providers are working collaboratively in relation to behaviour and attendance. 

iv) RH will also research how other Local Authorities are managing the introduction of BaPs at primary level (e.g. Newcastle-upon-Tyne and East Riding).

Maggie noted that she had persuaded the Local Authority to offer £200 supply cover to each school to enable headteachers to attend the conference. However, it was noted that this would cost the LA in the region of £95,000. After discussion it was agreed that this money should be used to fund the conferences and the start up of BaPs.  


	

	7.
	Narrowing the Gap

The ADGs were reminded of the presentation that was given to primary headteachers at the Area meetings in the Autumn term, which included a somewhat controversial DCSF video. The ADGs discussed the need for their to be clear and commonly understood criteria for vulnerable groups – at the moment different children’s services have a different understanding of what it meant by vulnerable groups. It was also felt that some groups have not been included, such as “school hoppers” – those children who move from school to school – and also children who are not in care but are looked after by relatives (or people) other than their parents.  

Cross-service steering groups are being established to look at a  number of the areas including:

· Raising boys achievement (Brenda Dalley expressed an interest in this area)

· Looked After Children (Veronica Wallace (Thundersleigh Primary) suggested as a possible lead and John Clements is involved in a group re children’s homes)

· Lowest 20%

· Pregnant teenagers

· Young carers

It was AGREED that the involvement of headteachers in these cross-service steering groups should be discussed further at the EPHA Executive meeting on 16 January. 

Debbie Holmes circulated a paper which collated the responses from headteachers in relation to what needs to be done in the LA the aim of narrowing the gap between the average child and those who are particularly disadvantaged and/or vulnerable. Responses focused on a wide range of issues including:
· Shared vision and understanding

· Vulnerable children and their needs

· Communication

· Confidentially

· Children with mental health issues

· TASCC

· CYPSP/Local Delivery Group and Extended Schools

· Looked After Children

· Special Educational Needs

· Standards and Curriculum

· Early Years

· Parents

· Social Care

· Health

· Schools

· Good practice

· General comments

The groups discussed a number of the issues raised by the comments, and agreed that it would be important for the EPHA Executive to have the chance to meet with some key people in the LA to take these matters forward. It was therefore AGREED that:
i) A representative from SENCAN will be asked to attend each of the Area Development Group meetings;

ii) Gary Pocock (Head of SENCAN) will be asked to attend the EPHA Executive meeting on 16 January and the Spring term headteacher meetings;

iii) Jane Harper-Smith, the Assistant Director for Health, will be asked to attend the next Area Development Group meetings;

iv) Nicky Pace (Director for Vulnerable Children & Young People) will be asked to attend the EPHA Executive meeting on 16 January.

	EPHA Executive

16 January

2009 

MO to action:

SENCAN rep

Gary Pocock

Jane

Harper-

Smith

Nicky Pace

	8.

a)

b)
	Any other business

Children and Young People’s Plan 2009-2011

Linda Turton, the LA Lead on the CYPP, attended the South meeting to share progress so far on the development of a new plan for Essex. 

The next Children and Young People’s Plan for 2009-2011 is in development with a view to publication in May 2009 (first draft February 2009). Emerging priorities have been decided as a result of information from a recent Tell Us survey, Local Democracy Week, LA data, feedback from strategic groups including the Young People’s Forum and the outcomes of the JAR.

The emerging priorities in the next ECC Children Young People’s Plan are:

· Children should be encouraged to aspire and enjoy themselves

· Children should be safe

· The gap in outcomes should be narrowed

· Services should be shaped by children

· Children should have healthy lifestyles

· Prevention should be first and always

· Parenting should be supported and promoted

· Our Children’s Trust should be world class

In addition, there may be a need to include “economic well-being” as a discrete strand.
Local Authority leads are being assigned to each theme and other partners, including headteachers, are being asked to become involved in each area. 

Linda stressed that all schools are being asked to be involved in the development of the CYPP and a number of events and opportunities for engagement are being planned. The process is being launched in Friday 5 December when the Children’s Trust Partnership and the CYPSP Executive will meet.

It was argued that there is not enough communication between the local CYPSPs and the County CYPSP, and that this communication is essential to ensure that local needs are feeding into the county plan. Maggie Owens AGREED to find out who is the headteacher/school’s representative on each local CYPSP. 

Linda Turton can be contacted on linda.turton@essex.gov.uk
01245 436221

Area development Group meeting dates 2009

West

Monday 16 March  
1.00 pm
Harlow CDC

Central
Tuesday 21 April 
1.00 pm
Great Baddow CDC

North-East
Wednesday 22 April 
1.00 pm
Colchester CDC

South 

Friday 23 April 
8.30 am
Wickford CDC


	MO


	APPENDIX 1: MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SOUTH EPHA STEERING GROUP held on Monday 1 December 2008 at 8.30 am



	1.


	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING
There were no minutes recorded at the last Steering Group meeting.


	

	2.
	MEMBERSHIP

Andrea Woods (Headteacher at Whitmore Infants) was welcomed to the meeting as the new representative for Basildon East LDG (BEAST) taking over from Pat Brown.

The EPHA Manager AGREED to update the membership records for EPHA to reflect this change and to send Andrea information about future meetings. 


	EPHA Manager

	3.
	PLANNING FUTURE HEADTEACHER MEETINGS

It was noted that Galina Dolya, educationalist and developer of Key to Learning, a unique educational developmental cognitive curriculum for the Early Years, has been booked as the main speaker for the Spring term headteacher meeting in the South, on Tuesday 10 March, at The Belvedere, Crays Hill.

Unfortunately the quality of the lunch at The Belvedere at the meeting on 21 November 2008 was very unsatisfactory, and the Chair has complained to the venue. It was agreed that The Belvedere is not ideal and another venue should be considered for the 2009/10 academic year. The Holiday Inn in Basildon was suggested as an alternative. 

The Steering Group discussed the possibility of holding a conference in the Summer term for South heads. After discussion the following was AGREED:

i) The Summer term meeting will be an all–day conference on Wednesday 10 June, at the Basildon Holiday Inn (depending on availability) – Gillian Brinded to book;

ii) The main speaker for the conference will be Pie Corbett (subject to availability) – Gillian Brinded to book;

iii) The headteacher’s termly meeting with LA Officers is on the afternoon of Tuesday 16 June – the morning session will be cancelled.

The group was reminded to let the Chair and/or EPHA Manager know of any headteachers who are leaving headship in the coming year, to ensure that they can be thanked and their contribution as headteacher in the South acknowledged.


	EPHA Manager

Gillian Brinded

Gillian Brinded

All

	4.
	FEEDBACK FROM THE LOCAL DELIVERY GROUP REPRESENTATIVES

Each of the headteacher representatives were asked to report back recent activity and any concerns from their Local Delivery groups. The following verbal reports were received:

Wickford – Gillian Brinded (Abacus Primary)
The Collaborative Learning Centre, being developed on the site of Bromfords School, is under construction. This is the main capital investment of the DCSF pathfinder project in Wickford. The LA wrote a bid on behalf of the Wickford schools, which attracted funding of £6.5 million to develop innovative teaching and learning projects in the area. The target date for the opening of the CLC is September 2009. The centre will offer interactive space, theme rooms and a creative learning environment for all schools to use. In addition, projects are being developed at individual schools, such as the development of a science centre at one primary school. 

Brentwood – Phil Manterfield (Ingatestone and Fryerning Juniors)
Brentwood Schools are developing a number of innovative extended schools facilities and clubs, such as a High Street Musical arts programme.

Phil reported that there is some concern from Heads about the consistent quality of the TASCCs in the area, as it is felt that Brentwood South is more effective than Brentwood North.

Castle Point – Brenda Dalley (Hadleigh Infants)
There will a meeting on Saturday 6 December concerning the impact of the Olympics in 2012, particularly focusing on the fact that Hadleigh Castle will be the site for the mountain biking event.

BATIC (Benfleet and Thundersley Interschool Cluster) – Chris Webster (Kingston Primary) and Dominic Carver (South Benfleet Primary)
It was noted that BATIC has put forward an expression of interest to explore Trust Status, with a total of 15 schools being potentially interested in developing such a partnership.

Billericay – Vaughan Collier (Buttsbury Juniors)
The Billericay Headteachers met during the summer to re-write the 3-year development plan for the consortium. This included a plan to use the resources and expertise of specialist secondaries more effectively, in particular Billericay High School which has maths and IT status, and Mayflower which has science and modern foreign languages specialist status. The Deputy Headteachers at the primary schools are being asked to form a network to manage the five areas in Billericay more effectively.

Vaughan confirmed that the Billericay schools are sharing data to promote school improvement and share local good practice.

The establishment of a trust is still in the early adoptive stage, but it is hoped that the Trust will be adopted in September 2009, following a formal consultation in the summer term. Ten schools are committed to the Trust, and it is hoped that other schools that have not yet decided to become part of the Trust will either become Associate Members or will join at a later date. The group has employed a part-time project Manager (Simon Ward of School Business Services, who is also a governor at Buttsbury Juniors and has experience of establishing trusts) to manage the establishment of the Billericay Trust. 

Heads were reminded that there is development funding available at the moment (currently £10k per school) to support schools who register an expression of interest in forming a trust. 

Basildon West – Harriet Phelps-Knights (Janet Duke Infants)
Harriet noted that the Basildon West group has a sub-group of Laindon heads, and that it is felt that this sub-group is more effective than the larger group.

The Local Delivery Group has used funds to purchase two laptops for each school for parental access and support. This needs to be managed to ensure that the technology is avaible to parents but that the use of the laptops is monitored.

The LDG has also used funding to employ a CAF Coordinator, which has supported headteachers in completing this significant bureaucratic task. 

Rayleigh – Monica Dimmock (Glebe Infants and UHI)

There will be a Local Delivery Group meeting at King Edmund School on 1 December to discuss proposals in relation to establishing a Trust in Rayleigh. This is being led by Steve Leverett (Company Secretary for Rochford Trusts) on behalf of Education Rayleigh. This group established a vision for primary education in Rayleigh, and there is some concern that this issue should not be hijacked by the secondary schools.

Monica also reported continuing concerns about the effectiveness and capacity of the TASCCs in Rayleigh and the surrounding locality. This LDG is wide spread and diverse, and it is felt that the TASCC deployment is neither manageable or effective.

Basildon East – Andrea Woods (Whitmore Infants)
The schools in the LDG are also proposing to establish Trust Status.

In this area there is a great deal of concern about the TASCC and also the demands put on headteachers in relation to the responsibilities of the CAF. 

The Deputy Headteachers in the LDG have just started a networking cluster -the Mini Beasts!

Canvey Island – Jan Vaughan (Canvey Juniors)
Discussions are taking place in relation to establish Trust Status; no decision has been made yet but the general feeling is that all Canvey schools must be involved for this to be truly effective and developmental.

Jan gave up an update on the Restart Unit that is being piloted by Canvey Junior: they are working with Behaviour Support on a pilot initiative to develop a unit to support children who are at risk of permanent exclusion from their own school. The Unit would allow them to stay on roll at their school, but offers a time and place to work on their own emotional and behavioural needs and one-to-one catch up provision. The school has provided two permanent members of staff, and other schools send support staff to work with those children. 

The Centre will support two children at any one time, for between half and one term. Jan emphasised that it is essential that parents are engaged and involved in the provision for children. ECC has supported this initiative with £23,000 funding this year, which covers the cost of the staff. However, Jan noted that her school is subsidising this initiative at a cost of around £7,000 this year.

Other schools have strategies in place to support pupils. For example, Fairhouse Juniors has a mutual agreement with Cherry Tree Primary to offer respite by temporarily exchanging pupils at risk of exclusion. 

It was noted that these kinds of strategies and initiatives will be encouraged and developed by the Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships, which will endeavour to improve behaviour and attendance by offering effective and alternative provision and early intervention for pupils at risk of exclusion from mainstream education. 

The South Steering Group meeting concluded at 9.30 am
	


	APPENDIX 2: MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE WEST EPHA STEERING GROUP held on Friday 5 December 2008 



	1.


	PLANNING FUTURE HEADTEACHER MEETINGS

Anne Fisher explained that the Spring term meetings will be changed to enable the “district school improvement meeting” to take place on the same day as the termly headteachers’ meeting with Local Authority Officers.
Therefore, the meetings for West Headteachers in the Spring term 2009 will be:

Friday 6 March
WEPHA Conference (all day)


Programme and agenda managed by Mary Evans, WEPHA Treasurer and Secretary

Manor of Groves, Sawbridgeworth

Friday 27 March
School Improvement workshops – planned by Anne Fisher (morning)

Headteachers’ meeting with LA Officers – planned by EPHA Executive and Terry Reynolds (afternoon)

The following workshops will take place at the meeting on 27 March (heads to choose 3 to attend):

Workshop A
School Improvement Planning – input from two schools in Mid Essex

Workshop B
Maintaining Equilibrium: well-being for headteachers (Jo Harper)

Workshop C
ICT in schools – using e-folio: input form small primary school in West Essex and a school in Mid Essex

Workshop D
Assessing Pupil Progress from the school perspective (Takely Primary)

Workshop E
Assessing Pupil Progress from the school perspective (Bentfield Primary)

Workshop F
Effective Formative Assessment (St Andrew’s CE Primary, Halstead)

The Steering Group discussed the current arrangement of having an all-day conference for headteachers (the WEPHA conference) and whether it was valuable to heads. Whilst there was a view that if matters are raised at that conference they cannot be addressed immediately by the LA, it was also felt that many headteachers value the all-day conference and an opportunity to get together and discuss many issues. It was agreed that any changes to the existing arrangement would have to be discussed by all West Heads and that it was important that they are able to attend meetings that are most responsive to their needs. It was hoped, however, that as many West Headteaachers as possible are able to attend the school improvement sessions and meeting with LA Officers each term; it was noted that the turn out for the Autumn term meeting with the LA was very good.  

	


	APPENDIX 3: MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE CENTRAL (MID) EPHA STEERING GROUP held on Monday 8 December 2008 



	1.


	PLANNING FUTURE HEADTEACHER MEETINGS

The Steering Group discussed the Spring term headteacher meeting, to be held on Friday 13 March. It was AGREED that Evaluation Sheets should be re-instated at the meetings as these had always been useful for planning future meetings and for getting immediate feedback from headteachers. Graham Lancaster AGREED to produce these for the meeting and to collect and collate them after the meeting. 
The following suggestions for workshops were discussed and agreed:
· Nurture groups/re-start units that are being developed in schools to support children with behavioural and emotional problems, such as the Restart Unit at Canvey Juniors (Headteacher Jan Vaughan), the nurture unit at Thundersleigh Juniors (Headteacher veronica Wallace) or the nurture unit at Buckhurst Hill Primary (Headteacher Lesley Howes).

· Ethnic Minority Achievement Service update
· Eco-schools Award

· Teachers International Professional Development

In addition, it was noted that workshops that are being planned/have run in other areas include:

· The UNICEF Award (achieved by Glebe Infants, Headteacher Monica Dimmock)

· Establishing Trust Schools (Vaughan Collier, Headteacher at Buttsbury Junior, is very involved)

· Gifted and Talented update (Louisa Sliwa, and lots of good practice going on in Witham schools)
· The new Ofsted framework September 2009

· The introduction of individual tuition for children – pilot project from January involving 750 children in four districts: Tendring, Chelmsford, Basildon and Harlow which will focus on “hard to shift” children on entry to Key Stage 2.

The Steering Group also noted that other Areas have recently hosted major speakers such as Galina Dolya (Central Area) and Pie Corbett (West Area) and it was agreed that it would be valuable to have a national speaker, perhaps later in the year. 

Graham Lancaster AGREED to progress the agenda for the Central Area meeting in the Spring term. 


	GL

GL




	APPENDIX 4: MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE NORTH-EAST EPHA STEERING GROUP held on Tuesday 9 December 2008 



	1.


	PLANNING FUTURE HEADTEACHER MEETINGS

The Steering Group discussed the Spring term headteacher meeting, to be held on Tuesday 24 March 2009. 

The following suggestions for workshops from Alan Jacobs were discussed:

· Average Point Scores – preparation for Ofsted – led by Carl Messer
· Assessing Pupil Progress – next steps

· Early Years Foundation Stage assessment 

· Shirley Clark update 

In addition, it was suggested that workshops could be held on:

· Personalised learning (led by Frances Booker, St Clare’s Primary)
· Forest Schools (led by Ronnie Farelly (Holland Park Primary) or Cathie Bonich (Clavering Primary) or Rosalind Welch (Bocking Church Street Primary) 

Sheena Clover AGREED to seek clarification from Alan Jacobs about the EYFS assessment workshop. In principle, and depending on discussion with AJ and availability of speakers,  it was agreed that the four workshops should cover:
· Personalised learning

· Shirley Clark update 

· Assessing Pupil Progress – next steps

· Forest Schools 

It was noted that Shirley Clark would be an excellent speaker at a future Area or EPHA conference. 

The Steering Group also discussed the apparently contradictory advice that is being given to schools in relation to the Central Record of Checks that must be held. It was noted that the DCSF guidance states that schools are required to simply keep a central record that indicates whether or not the following have been completed:
· Identity checks;

· Qualification checks for any qualifications legally required for the job

· Checks of right to work in the United Kingdom

· List 99 checks

· CRB Enhanced Disclosure  
· Further overseas records checks where appropriate 

(See DCSF guidance: Safeguarding Children and Safer Recruitment in Education)

However, recent guidance from the Local Authority states that schools must keep actual copies of identification and CRB certificates. It was AGREED that it would be helpful to have clarification of this advice to ensure that schools are following proper safeguarding procedures. 
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